of the Office of National Drug Control Policy, the Chief Executive Officer of the Corporation for National and Community Service, and the Assistant Secretary of Homeland Security for U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement. The nine additional members are appointed by the Speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives, the U.S. Senate Majority Leader, and the President of the United States. Other federal agencies take part in Council activities, including the Departments of Agriculture, Defense, Interior, and the Substance and Mental Health Services Administration of HHS.

Meeting Agenda: The agenda will include: (a) Opening remarks and introductions; (b) Discussion of the Overview of National, State and Local Efforts to Reduce and Prevent Youth Violence; and (c) Council member announcements.

Registration: For security purposes, members of the public who wish to attend the meeting must pre-register online at www.juvenilecouncil.gov no later than Tuesday November 10, 2015. Should problems arise with Web registration, contact Scott Peton, Senior Meeting Planner/Federal Contractor, at (240) 432-3014 or send a request to register to Mr. Peton. Please include name, title, organization or other affiliation, full address and phone, fax and email information and send to his attention either by fax to (866) 854-6619, or by email to speton@ aeioonline.com. Note that these are not toll-free telephone numbers. Additional identification documents may be required. Meeting space is limited.

Note: Photo identification will be required for admission to the meeting.

Written Comments: Interested parties may submit written comments and questions in advance by Tuesday, November 10, 2015, to Georgina M. McDowell, Acting Designated Federal Official for the Coordinating Council on Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention, at Georgina.McDowell@ojp.usdoj.gov. Alternatively, fax your comments to (202) 353–9093 and contact Marshall Edwards, Senior Program Manager/Federal Contractor, at (202) 514–0929 to ensure that they are received. These are not toll-free numbers.

The Council expects that the public statements submitted will not repeat previously submitted statements.

Written questions from the public are also invited at the meeting.

Robert L. Listenbee,

Administrator, Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention.

[FR Doc. 2015–27488 Filed 10–30–15; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4410-18-P

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

President's Committee on the International Labor Organization Charter Renewal

AGENCY: Bureau of International Labor Affairs, Labor.

ACTION: Notice of charter renewal.

SUMMARY: On September 30, 2015, President Obama continued the President's Committee on the International Labor Organization (ILO) for two years through September 30, 2017 (E.O. 13708, 80 FR 60271 (October 5, 2015)). In response, and pursuant to the Federal Advisory Committee Act (FACA), as amended (5 U.S.C. App. 2), the Secretary of Labor renewed the committee's charter on October 13, 2015

Purpose: The President's Committee on the International Labor Organization was established in 1980 by Executive Order 12216 to monitor and assess the work of the ILO and make recommendations to the President regarding United States policy towards the ILO. The committee is chaired by the Secretary of Labor and the Department of Labor's Bureau of International Labor Affairs is responsible for providing the necessary support for the committee.

The committee is composed of seven members: The Secretary of Labor (chair), the Secretary of State, the Secretary of Commerce, the Assistant to the President for National Security Affairs, the Assistant to the President for Economic Policy, and one representative each from organized labor and the business community, designated by the Secretary. The labor and business members are the presidents of the American Federation of Labor and Congress of Industrial Organizations (AFL-CIO) and the United States Council for International Business (USCIB), respectively, as the most representative organizations of U.S. workers and employers engaged in ILO matters.

Authority: The authority for this notice is granted by the Federal Advisory Committee Act (5 U.S.C. App. 2) and Executive Order No. 13708 of September 30, 2015.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Robert B. Shepard, Director, Office of

International Relations, Bureau of International Labor Affairs, U.S. Department of Labor, telephone (202) 693–4808.

Signed at Washington, DC, on October 26, 2015.

Carol Pier,

Deputy Undersecretary, Bureau of International Labor Affairs.

[FR Doc. 2015–27878 Filed 10–30–15; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4510-28-P

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

Mine Safety and Health Administration

Petitions for Modification of Application of Existing Mandatory Safety Standards

AGENCY: Mine Safety and Health Administration, Labor.

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: Section 101(c) of the Federal Mine Safety and Health Act of 1977 and Title 30 of the Code of Federal Regulations Part 44 govern the application, processing, and disposition of petitions for modification. This notice is a summary of petitions for modification submitted to the Mine Safety and Health Administration (MSHA) by the parties listed below.

DATES: All comments on the petitions must be received by the MSHA's Office of Standards, Regulations, and Variances on or before December 2, 2015.

ADDRESSES: You may submit your comments, identified by "docket number" on the subject line, by any of the following methods:

- 1. *Electronic Mail: zzMSHA-comments@dol.gov*. Include the docket number of the petition in the subject line of the message.
 - 2. Facsimile: 202-693-9441.
- 3. Regular Mail or Hand Delivery:
 MSHA, Office of Standards,
 Regulations, and Variances, 201 12th
 Street South, Suite 4E401, Arlington,
 Virginia 22202–5452, Attention: Sheila
 McConnell, Acting Director, Office of
 Standards, Regulations, and Variances.
 Persons delivering documents are
 required to check in at the receptionist's
 desk in Suite 4E401. Individuals may
 inspect copies of the petitions and
 comments during normal business
 hours at the address listed above.

MSHA will consider only comments postmarked by the U.S. Postal Service or proof of delivery from another delivery service such as UPS or Federal Express on or before the deadline for comments.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Barbara Barron, Office of Standards,